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30 June 2015 

 

 

The Director 

General Purpose Standing Committee No. 6 

Parliament House 

Macquarie St 
 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

Legislation Council Inquiry into Local Government in NSW 

 

Wyong Shire Council (WSC) appreciates the opportunity to provide a submission to the Legislative 

Council Inquiry into Local Government in NSW.    Wyong Council supports reform in the Local 

Government sector where the focus and outcomes lead to positive impacts in the community and 

we welcome the inquiry to the New South Wales Government’s ‘Fit for the Future’ (FFF) reform 

agenda of the local government sector.  

 

WSC has identified a number of concerns regarding the Fit for the Future agenda and process and 

some of the concerns include the following.  

 

1. Incentives for Councillors  

 

Local representation is the level of government most closely connected to the community and is 

best positioned to identify and respond to community needs. Local representation must be a 

significant consideration in Local Government reform and in addition local representation is an 

essential component of democracy and any changes to local government in NSW should strengthen, 

rather than weaken, the bonds and connections between local councils and residents.   

 

At the heart of local government should be strong vibrant councils, led by elected representatives of 

their local community, whose prime focus is delivering community leadership, democratic decisions, 

quality services and long term infrastructure for their local areas.  

 

It appears in the FFF process, the State government has underestimated the potential impact of the 

FFF initiative on Councillors resulting in possible self-preservation and self-interest being at the fore 

of many Councillors minds rather than what is best for Local Government reform.    The State 

government should have provided incentive to Councillors in respect to tenure and the opportunity 

for respective elected members to remain involved through the initiative through to the possible 

transition process in the event of an amalgamation.  This would have enabled the opportunity for 

critical, smooth participation and future transition as well as ensuring that the needs of our 

respective residents and communities are considered in the process and into the future.  

 

 

 

 

 














